                                                                            October 24,2007

Dear Ruth and Judea, shalom,
I would like to share with you the excitement of our delightful musical event held on 12.10.07 in our Assam Hall in the framework of the musical days in honor of Daniel's memory.

There was an overflowing audience in the hall – more than 200 (which is an unusual turnout in our kibbutzim).

As in the past, there was a memorial stand and an opening ceremony including the lighting of the Shabbat candles, a "yahrzeit" memorial candle, my words along with a reading of a poem I had written,2002, and Ronit reading the warm, touching message you sent to us expressing the goals of this evening.

The concert was very beautiful, five young women singing with lovely, clear voices, charmingly presented. The audience responded with rousing applause.
Menashe filmed the ceremony and two songs and transmitted it to Youtube. I hope he forwarded the precise link to you. If not, let me know and I will do it.
Ronit and another photographer shot very good photos and I am certain that Ronit has already sent them on to you.

I also sent to you a copy of the evening's announcement poster and the program. Will you forward them to the proper address or should I? If so, let me know to whom.

I wish to reiterate- the evening was very moving, and admirable. The performance was exceptionally beautiful.

I will ask Menashe to send additional songs to Youtube to enable you to hear them.

You are in my mind and heart these days and all through the year.

Sincerely, 

Bina

